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MEETING 
DATE & 

TIME 
LOCATION 

PRESENTER &  
TOPIC 

MEMBERSHIP 
APRIL 25, 2013 

7:00 p.m. 

Foster Community 

Center, 
 200 N. Foster St. 

Lansing, MI 

JEFF DILLINGHAM 
 

Do you feel a draft?  Jeff will do a 
presentation on drafting and pace-

lines. 

CYCLE FORUM 
APRIL 25, 2013 

6:00 p.m. 

Foster Community 

Center, 
200 N. Foster St. 

Lansing, MI 

Always a good discussion on various 
bicycle topics.  Come and join the 

discussion. 

BOARD          
MEETING 

April 2, 2013 

6:30 p.m. 

Foster Community 
Center 

200 N. Foster St.  

Lansing, MI 

Members are welcome to attend all 
board meetings to express their con-
cerns.  Due to time constraints, if you 
have a specific item to be brought 
before the board, please contact the 
President one week prior to the meet-
ing and ask to have it added to the 
agenda. 

DEADLINES 

NEWSLETTER 
APRIL 12 

Please send items to Janet Weber, via e-mail to chainwheelchatter@ 
biketcba.org by the indicated deadline.   

RIDE                    

CALENDAR 
APRIL 10 

Information for the ride calendar needs to be sent to Ed Usewick, 590 
Boutell Drive, Grand Blanc, MI 48439 or e-mailed to tcbamonth-
lyrides@aol.com.  So we can include this information in the next news-
letter, please note the  indicated deadline.  Furthermore, please be 
sure to use the electronic tools to register rides.  Please ensure you 
include critical information such as ride times, mileage, location, and 
ride leader name and telephone number.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

SAVE THE DATE:  We have reserved a shelter for the 2013 picnic at Valhal-
la Park, 4000 Keller Road, Holt, MI 48842, on Sunday, June 23.  More de-
tails on the start time and exact location will be provided at a later date. 
 
NO SWAP MEET THIS YEAR!  Due to the lack of participation at the last 
few years’ SWAP meets, the board decided to conduct the SWAP meets 
every other year.  Therefore, there will be no SWAP meet this year.   
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TRI-COUNTY BICYCLE ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES 
 February 5, 2013, Foster Community Center, Lansing, Michigan 

 

Present and constituting a quorum:  Patricia Trudgen, Bill Smith, Steve Leiby, and Joel Wick-
ham.  Others present:  TCBA Club members Jeff Dillingham, Katie Donnelly, Bob Lovell, Steve 
Schuesler, Ann Siegle,  and Mike Unsworth . Absent: Julie Bailey, Ray Bailey, Heidi Vanator. 
 
President Patricia Trudgen called the meeting to order at 6:37 p.m.  She presented the agenda 
and asked for any corrections or additions. No changes.  Steve L. made a motion to accept, se-
conded by Joel Wickham.  Motion carried.  A change in last month’s minutes was made.  It had 
been reported that an ad had been placed in Adventure Cycling.  It had not been placed but now 
is.  Motion made by Steve L. and seconded by Bill S. to accept minutes with change.  Motion 
carried. 
 
BOARD REPORTS: 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Patricia T. reported that the TCBA 2013 Mileage Chart printed on yel-
low card stock and sent out with the February Chainwheel Chatter had two errors in dates re-
garding SummerTour and DALMAC.  The correct Summer Tour dates are July 10

th
 – July 14

th
.  

The correct DALMAC dates are August 28
th
 – September 1

st
.  Notice of the correct dates will be 

placed in the Chainwheel Chatter, The TCBA website, and the TCBA Facebook page.  There will 
also be no Board Meeting on September 3

rd
. 

 
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Bill S. reported that Jeff Dillingham had offered to make a 
presentation at an upcoming meeting on pace lines and drafting.  This will be done at the April 
meeting and the Swap Meet will be held on an every other year basis. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:   S. Leiby presented a financial report.  In that report it was noted 
that DALMAC monies have declined the in the past two years.  On tonight’s agenda under new 
business, a marketing and advertising strategy to strengthen DALMAC will be presented.   TCBA 
received a letter from the Burt Lake Trails thanking us for a $10,000 grant.   
 
EVENTS DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  No report 
 
AT LARGE REPORTS:  Joel W. informed the Board of the club’s Facebook page and encour-
aged members to use it.     
   
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
RIDE INCENTIVE & CLUB JERSEYS:    Joel W. submitted a report on the ride incentive pro-
gram and responsibilities of riders and ride leaders. Under “General Rules,” Katie D. questioned 
if the one hour starting time differential applied to Z rides also.  There are a number of jackets 
that were sent as samples by vendors last year.  They will be for sale at the online store at the 
club website.  Jeff D. received club jerseys that will also be on club online store. 
 
DALMAC:  No report but applications should be completed soon. 
 
SUMMERTOUR:  No report                                                                 CONTINUED ON PAGE 3 
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Board Minutes continued from Page 2 

NW TOUR:  Jeff D. says ride is full and planning is going well.  He has started a NW Tour Fa-
cebook page. 
 
T-SHIRT RIDE:  Steve S. reports that Lainsgburg has received the letter requesting the High 
School for Saturday June 8

th 
and it is reserved.  He has gotten a large amount of material from 

Deb H. about last year’s event and is off to a good start.  
 
PICNIC:  Bill S. reported that the club picnic will be held on June 23

rd
 at Vahalla Park in Delhi 

Township. 
 
DALMAC FUND:  Steve L. reported that a grant given to a Benton Harbor area organization to 
provide bikes for low income children may expire as nothing has been submitted to the DAL-
MAC Fund.  
 
MEMBERSHIP:  Wendell P. submitted a written report to the board.  The club currently has 
670 memberships, 455 individuals and 225 families for a total of 1014 members. 
 
ADVOCACY COMMITTEE:  Mike U. submitted a list of Advocacy Committee goals for 2013.  
The Ride of Silence is on May 15

th
 this year and will leave from the Beaumont Tower area at 

6:30 p.m.  This is a change from last year’s 7:00 p.m.  There were over 100 riders last year and 
more are hoped for this year.  Because of possible construction on M-43 there may be a new 
route this year.  The Moore’s River Drive project received DALMAC Fund monies and will go 
north and south on Waverly and link to the River Trail.  Mike is having a meeting at the Grand 
Traverse Pie Company in Okemos on February 23

rd
 at 3:35 p.m. to develop a social media 

strategy for DALMAC.   Bob Lovell will be attending the National Bike Summit in Washington, 
D.C. on March 4-6 on behalf of TCBA.  The National Bike Summit is sponsored by the League 
of American Bicyclists and is the major national bicycling advocacy meeting, bringing together 
cycling advocates, government officials, and cyclists to tell Congress about the benefits of cy-
cling.  This year’s theme is Cycling Means Business.  Bob’s major focus is on cycling as an 
alternative form of transportation.  He will report back to the board after the Summit. 
 
NEW BUSINESS (Discussion Items) 
 
Marketing and Advertising (Ann Siegle) Ann is a club member and employed by Spoke8 Mar-
keting of Lansing.  She has submitted a proposal to the board entitled DALMAC: Marketing, 
Planning, and Execution.  It has strategies to increase DALMAC participation that involve so-
cial media, marketing, publicity, and increased communication. 
 
Bill S. made a motion to adjourn at 8:24 p.m.  Seconded by Joel W.  Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Bill Smith 
Vice-President (in absence of Julie Bailey) 
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THE LEAGUE OF AMERICAN BICYCLISTS GET A NEW LOGOTHE LEAGUE OF AMERICAN BICYCLISTS GET A NEW LOGOTHE LEAGUE OF AMERICAN BICYCLISTS GET A NEW LOGO   

Extracted from the website www.bikeleague.orgExtracted from the website www.bikeleague.orgExtracted from the website www.bikeleague.org   

Across the country, a bicycling renaissance is afoot. Bike commuting is on the rise, new audiences 

are being drawn to two wheels and entire cities are being transformed by active transportation. 

Yeah, it’s an exciting time to be a bike advocate. 

As a leader of the national movement, the League is stepping up its game to meet that momentum. 

We’re giving ourselves a tune up— and looking to the future. This morning, we launched our new 

logo and branding at the National Women’s Bicycling Forum here in Washington, D.C. 

 

 

Our new look may seem a bit familiar: It draws on our unique history and depth of knowledge, using 

elements of the original winged wheel logo of the League of American Wheelmen. But, with a mod-

ern edge and forward motion, it also showcases our commitment to propel the new, diverse and 

growing ranks of bicyclists in the United States, recognizing and representing the current and future 

face of the cycling movement. 

The evolution of our new branding has been six months in the making — and we were so lucky to 
work with Language Department in New York City to bring it all together. Both incredible designers 
and active bicyclists, Language Department did a deep dive into the League’s heritage, our position 
in the bicycle advocacy landscape and the attributes that make us unique. Not only did they freshen 
and sophisticate our look, but helped us really hone in on who we are — and who we want to be as 
an organization. 

Our work and our core mission — promoting cycling and looking out for everyone that rides a bike — 
remains the same. Our commitment to you is stronger than ever. But, with the addition of exciting 
new programs like Women Bike and our broader equity initiative, we are committed to opening the 
doors to everyone who rides — or wants to ride — in the Bicycle Friendly America we’re working so 
hard to create. 

http://www.bikeleague.org/programs/women/events.php
http://www.bikeleague.org/about/history.php
http://languagedept.com/work/identity-systems/league-of-american-bicyclists.html
http://www.bikeleague.org/programs/women/index.php
http://blog.bikeleague.org/blog/2013/02/league-welcomes-new-equity-advisory-council/
http://www.bikeleague.org/programs/bicyclefriendlyamerica/index_about.php
http://blog.bikeleague.org/blog/blog/wp-content/uploads/2013/02/LAB_Evolution.jpeg
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TCBA Advocacy Committee ReportTCBA Advocacy Committee ReportTCBA Advocacy Committee Report   

By Michael UnsworthBy Michael UnsworthBy Michael Unsworth   

TCBA Advocacy Committee 

January-February Report 

 
A. Bike Share activities: 
 
      1.  The City of Lansing will submit a bike share equipment grant from the federal government; the 

City will provide some matching funds, of $15,000. 
 
      2.  A private business A2B Bikeshare is continuing development of a system (http://

www.a2bbikeshare.com/) that is not tied kiosks or specific models of bike.  Instead, it relies on a 
GPS console attached to a bike. 

 
      3.  Advocacy committee member, Tim Potter, is advising on technical aspects. 
 
B. Future Direction for the Committee 
 
      1.  In early February, several of us met with the Chair and Director of the Grand Rapids Bicycle Co-

alition.  We discussed priority-setting, strategic planning, foundation support, production of an  
           area biking map, and their Quarterly Handlebar Happy Hours. 
 
      2.  At our February meeting, we discussed the following items:  future structure, finding benefactors 

beyond the DALMAC fund, area maps as web applications, and seasonal bike parking spaces. 
 
C. Bike Friendly Business — We’ve come to the consensus that the League of American Bicyclists’ 

guidelines are too involved and off-putting.  Thus, we’re focusing our efforts on crafting locally-
relevant programs. The Michigan Avenue corridor will be our initial effort with an informational 
breakfast in April. 

 
D. The March 7 quarterly Tri-County Regional Transportation Forum will be devoted to the topic 

“Complete Streets:  What’s Next?” 
 
E. Bike Parking: 
 
      1.  Steve Leiby and Mike Unsworth are tweaking the guidelines to include seasonal on-street bike 

parking. 
 
       2.  The City of Lansing Planning Department has requested money from Federal funds for bike 

racks. 
 
F.  2013 Lansing Area Ride of Silence (May 15) - The planning committee started meeting in January 

and planning progresses.  We did decide to have it start at 6:30 p.m. instead of 7 p.m. as in years 
past.  That gives us an extra half hour of scarce daylight. 
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April 2013 Ride CalendarApril 2013 Ride Calendar  
Recurring Rides; No Ride if Rain, unless notedRecurring Rides; No Ride if Rain, unless noted  

RIDE CLASSIFICATIONS 
A              17-19 MPH 

B              14-17 MPH 
C               12-14 MPH 
D    Under 12 MPH Fun and Social 
       Group Ride 

M Mountain Bike             N/A 
Z — Rides over 40 miles in length to 
be ridden at the rider’s own pace 
without on the road ride leader su-
pervision.  Leader must have de-
tailed map of the ride for all riders. 

Ride Starting Point Descriptions 
 
Dewitt Township Hall………...1401 W. Herbison Rd. 1/2 mi. west of Old 27. 
Hamlin Township Hall……….. 6463 S Clinton Trl, Eaton Rapids 
Holt Commuter Lot-…………..1 block left of the Holt Road Exit off127    
Oneida Gospel Church……….Corner of Oneida and Strange Hwy, Gd Ledge 
Oneida Township Hall…….…11041 Oneida Road, Grand Ledge 
Sawdon School………………..Lamson Rd., Grand Ledge 

HELMETS ARE REQUIRED ON ALL TCBA RIDESHELMETS ARE REQUIRED ON ALL TCBA RIDESHELMETS ARE REQUIRED ON ALL TCBA RIDES   

FOR MORE RIDES CALL:  517-882-3700 or visit the web site:  
www.biketcba.org.  Also check this number for updates/changes on rides 
listed in this Chainwheel Chatter.   To receive the Ride Line Transcript by 
email, send your email address to: bikerides@comcast.net    
Ride Line Call-in Coordinator:  Thomas Bogle  

Day/Date Time Miles Class Start Location Other Information Ride Leader 

Mondays 6:00 PM 15-25 B Oneida Gospel Church No ride if under 40 F 
Bob Noble 

517-455-7546 

Tuesdays 6:00 PM 15-20 C Oneida Township Hall 
No ride if temperature 

is below 40 F. or winds over 
20 mph 

Leslie Miyasato 
517-927-8953 Or 

Mark Kappler 
 969-506-9528 

Wednes-

days 
6:00 PM 15-25 B Oneida Gospel Church No ride if under 40 F 

Diane Sherman 
517-281-5971 

Thursdays 6:00 PM 15-20 C Oneida Township Hall 

No ride if temperature 
is below 40 F. or winds over 

20 mph 
  

No Ride on Club Meeting 
Night 

Leslie Miyasato 
517-927-8953 Or 

Mark Kappler 
969-506-9528 

Fridays 6:00 PM 12-16 D 
Hamlin Township Hall, 

Eaton Rapids 
No ride on the 12th 

Rob Taylor 
517-648-2608 

Saturdays 8:30 AM 40-45 Z Sawdon School No ride if under 40 F 
Diane Sherman 
517-281-5971 

JUST A FRIENDLY NOTE TO HELP 
OUR RIDERS:  If the weather is ques-
tionable for rides, please call the ride 
leader before leaving home.  Ride lead-
er numbers are always posted here in 
the newsletter, and on the ride line if 
they published their ride there.  It may 
save you an unnecessary trip and save 
you some gasoline.  



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

No April Fool’s joke, it is really spring, however, last month, I was in Cable, Wis-
consin where they held the Fat Bike Birkie, which was held March 9, 2013 at the 
Telemark Resort and Convention Center.  
This was just one of the participants who 
rode his bike to the race on snow packed 
roads. 
 
Photo courtesy of Janet Weber 
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DAY RISE SET DAY RISE SET DAY RISE SET 

1 7:21 AM 8:04 PM 11 7:04 AM 8:15 PM 21 6:48 AM 8:26 PM 

2 7:19 AM 8:05 PM 12 7:02 AM 8:16 PM 22 6:46 AM 8:28 PM 

3 7:17 AM 8:06 PM 13 7:00 AM 8:17 PM 23 6:45 AM 8:29 PM 

4 7:16 AM 8:07 PM 14 6:59 AM 8:18 PM 24 6:43 AM 8:30 PM 

5 7:14 AM 8:08 PM 15 6:57 AM 8:20 PM 25 6:42 AM 8:31 PM 

6 7:12 AM 8:09 PM 16 6:56 AM 8:21 PM 26 6:40 AM 8:32 PM 

7 7:11 AM 8:10 PM 17 6:54 AM 8:22 PM 27 6:39 AM 8:33 PM 

8 7:09 AM 8:12 PM 18 6:52 AM 8:23 PM 28 6:37 AM 8:34 PM 

9 7:07 AM 8:13 PM 19 6:51 AM 8:24 PM 29 6:36 AM 8:35 PM 

10 7:05 AM 8:14 PM 20 6:49 AM 8:25 PM 30 6:34 AM 8:37 PM 

Sunrises & Sunsets for April 2013Sunrises & Sunsets for April 2013  

Editor’s Note:  Just a reminder for anyone who may be new to leading rides, 
if you would like to get your ride posted in the newsletter, you need to contact 
Ed Usewick at tcbamonthlyrides@aol.com or send him your ride information to 
590 Boutell Drive, Grand Blanc, MI 48439 by the deadline posted on the front 
page of the newsletter.   Rides that do not make it to Ed by the deadline need 
to be called in to the Ride Line at 517-882-3700 or visit the web site 
www.biketcba.org.  For more information on the call-in ride line, contact the 
Call-In Coordinator, Thomas Bogle, at bikerides@comcast.net. 
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SMART CYCLING CLASSESSMART CYCLING CLASSESSMART CYCLING CLASSES   

BBBy Bill Savage, Safety & Education Chairmany Bill Savage, Safety & Education Chairmany Bill Savage, Safety & Education Chairman   

Smart Cycling – Traffic Skills Class 
Saturday, May 25, 2013 

MSU Pavilion   –   Room A 
 

A “Smart Cycling – Traffic Skills” Class will be held on May 25, 2013, at the MSU Pavilion from 
8:00 am to 5:00 pm.   The class will be taught by League Cycling Instructors (LCI’s) and other 
experienced TCBA members.  
The course will cover:  Safe Riding Practices, Scanning and Signaling, Lane Changing & Posi-
tioning, Emergency Maneuvers, Traffic Laws, Knowledge of Bicycles and Bicycle Maintenance. 
 
Approximately four hours will be held in the classroom, and four hours outdoors developing rid-
ing skills such as Scanning, Emergency Stopping, Quick Turns, and avoiding obstacles on the 
road. 
 
The cost of the class is $25 (with all profits being donated to the “Share a Bike” program).  If 
interested contact Bill Savage at  MSUSavage@aol.com, Steve Leiby at 
leiby2691@sbcglobal.net, or Dean Brailey Braileydh@att.net for a Registration Form. 
 
The completed Registration Form should be sent to Bill Savage, along with a $25 check paya-
ble to Bill Savage to:  6401 Timber Ridge Trail, East Lansing, MI  48823. 

MEMBERSHIPSMEMBERSHIPSMEMBERSHIPS   

By Wendell Proudfoot, Membership CoordinatorBy Wendell Proudfoot, Membership CoordinatorBy Wendell Proudfoot, Membership Coordinator   

At the end of February, we have 766 memberships, 516 Individuals and 250 Families, a total of 
1065 members. I entered 39 dues payments last month, 8 were new memberships. Thirteen 
paid on-line.  
 
The mailing list for the March Chainwheel Chatter had 677 addresses. As of today, there are 
49 memberships who've chosen to receive the newsletter on-line and not in the mail. (Twenty 
Seven get their newsletter both on-line and in the mail.) 

mailto:MSUSavage@aol.com
mailto:leiby2691@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Braileydh@att.net
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“Enough of this 
Sunday stroll.  
Let’s hurt a  
little”. 
 
~ Muzzin, American Fly-
er 

CHANGE OF  
ADDRESS 

 
The TCBA would like to re-
mind our valued members to 
please submit your change of 
address (form is included on 
the mailed newsletter) when-
ever you move, or temporari-
ly relocate for lengthy periods 
of time.  We no longer have 
the post office forward our 
mailings, such as newslet-
ters, ride notices, etc.  To 
insure you receive your 
TCBA correspondence, it is 
imperative you keep us in-
formed on where you want 
your mail sent.  The cost to 
the club to receive notices of 
undelivered mailed is starting 
to add up.  In addition, we 
cannot be responsible if you 
do not receive an application 
to a desired ride which fills up 
due to our inability to provide 
you an application in time.  
Thank you for your assis-
tance in resolving the issue 
from both perspectives. 
Please notify Wendell Proud-
foot of your change of ad-
dress at member-
ship@biketcba.org. 

Meetings in 2013 

Board meetings are held at 6:30 p.m. at the 
Foster Center on the following dates: 
 
April 2, 2013 
May 7, 2013 
June 4, 2013 
July 2, 2013 
August 6, 2013 
September 3, 2013 

Member meetings are at 7:00 p.m. and Allan 
Huber’s Cycling Maintenance Class at 6:00 
p.m.: 
 
April 25, 2013 
May 30, 2013 
June 27, 2013 
July 25, 2013 
August 22, 2013 
September 26, 2013  

CHAINLINKS 
 

The below links are provided as 
an informational tool to allow 
our members to get additional 
information from local bike or-
ganizations who offer infor-
mation, rides, tips, training, or 
other benefits to TCBA mem-
bers. 
  
www.biketcba.orgwww.biketcba.org  TriTri--County County 
Bicycle AssociationBicycle Association  
  
www.lmb.orgwww.lmb.org  League of Michi-League of Michi-
gan Bicyclistsgan Bicyclists  
  
www.bikeleague.comwww.bikeleague.com  League League 
of American Bicyclistsof American Bicyclists  

  
www.adventurecycling.org 

Adventure Cycling 

  
www.bikes.msu.eduwww.bikes.msu.edu  Michigan Michigan 
State University (MSU) BikesState University (MSU) Bikes    
  
www.walkbikelansing.comwww.walkbikelansing.com    
Lansing’s Walking and Bicy-Lansing’s Walking and Bicy-
cling Networkcling Network  
  
www.capitalareasmartcommutewww.capitalareasmartcommute
.com.com  Smart Commute ProgramSmart Commute Program  
  
www.midmeac.orgwww.midmeac.org    MidMid--
Michigan Environmental Action Michigan Environmental Action 
CouncilCouncil  
  
www.bikems.orgwww.bikems.org    Various rides Various rides 
throughout the countrythroughout the country  
  
www.mmba.orgwww.mmba.org  Michigan Michigan 
Mountain Biking AssociationMountain Biking Association  
  
www.railstotrails.org www.railstotrails.org   Rails to Rails to 
Trails ConservancyTrails Conservancy  

  
www.michigantrails.org 
Michigan Trails & Greenway 
Alliance 
  
www.facebook.comwww.facebook.com    TCBA is TCBA is 
there as a group...check us out!there as a group...check us out!  

  

twitter.com  Twitter 
 
http://www.nhtsa.gov/
Bicycles  National Highway 
Traffic Safety Administration 

2013 TCBA RIDE SCHEDULE 
 
100,000 Metre T-Shirt Ride        June 8, 2013 
NorthWest Tour        June 12-16, 2013 
SummerTour          July 10-14, 2013 
Women On Wheels Ride           July 20, 2013 
DALMAC

®
       August 28-September 1, 2013 

 
For more information and applications, visit the 
web site:  www.biketcba.org.   
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FOR SALE:  Bontrager Race Lite Front wheel 
$75.00.  Call Jon 517-899-5899. 

 
FOR SALE:  “Standard Road” men’s 54cm Merlin 
bike. 27-speed, titanium frame, drop bars. Mavic 
Classics wheels, Ultegra triple. Use your pedals, 
saddle. $1,500 cash. 517-796-4990 (Jackson, 
Mich.) between 9 AM and 8 PM. If you buy, can 
meet in Michigan’s Lower Peninsula to avoid ship-
ping. 

 
FOR SALE:  Sun Recumbent.  Includes:  bell, seat 
cover, fenders, computer, back rack and bag, air 
pump, mirror, kickstand.  $500, like new.  Contact 
Dave 517-721-1109. 

 
FOR SALE:  Trek Tandem T2000 2008 like new; 
used very little.  Black and Silver.  $2,000.  Call 

This section of the Chainwheel Chatter is published as a service for TCBA MEMBERS 
ONLY, to advertise cycling equipment free of charge.  To place an ad, send an e-mail to chainwheelchat-
ter@biketcba.org, fax to 1-800-480-1146, or mail to Janet Weber, 767 Linden St., Charlotte, MI 48813. 

This section of the Chainwheel Chatter is published as a service for TCBA MEMBERS who own a business at a cost of $5.00/
month for business card ad.  To place your business ad, please submit your copy ready jpg business card to chainwheelchat-
ter@biketcba.org,  and mail your payment for the number of months you want your ad to appear to Janet Weber, 767 Linden St, 
Charlotte, MI 48813. 

Wayne at 517-230-3885 or e-mail waynehan-
sen5@aol.com. 

 
FOR SALE:  Two bikes, USA made 1) 1996 Water-
ford 1250 Sport.  56 cm. Touring frame.  Campy 
Chorus group.  Very fine condition.  $970; 2) Trek 
830 Singletrack.  Decent shape.  $110.  Contact 
Jim at tz4ggm@aol.com or 517-337-8409. 

 
FOR SALE:  2009 Madone.  54 cm.  Approximately 
6,000 miles.  New rear wheel and hub in 2013.  
Maintained by Velocipede Peddler.  $1,500.  Seri-
ous inquiries please call Peter at 517-230-2907.  
Cash only. 

 
WANTED:  Looking for  fellow female riders who 
enjoy riding for 1-2 hours weekdays between 5:30-
7:30 a.m. in the Haslett/Williamston area, about 15 
MPH.  Email ketemama@gmail.com. 

callto:+1517-796-4990
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CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
Please complete this form, clip and drop in an envelope to ensure we receive your correct address so you 

receive your Chainwheel Chatter.  Thank you! 

 

NAME__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

NEW ADDRESS ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CITY_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STATE______________________________________________________   ZIP__________________________________ 
 

 

MAIL TO:  TCBA, ATTN:  MEMBERSHIP CHANGE OF ADDRESS, P.O. BOX 22146, LANSING, MI 48909. 
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TCBA MEMBER CONTACTTCBA MEMBER CONTACT  
Your respect is requested when using any of 
the numbers on this page.  Phone calls during 
family time and at late hours can be intrusive.   

 

TCBA OFFICERS: 
 
President:  Patricia Trudgen...........................(517) 420-8699 
 E-mail: president@biketcba.org 
Vice President:  Bill Smith……….……………. 
      E-mail:     vp@biketcba.org or wsmith132@comcast.net 
Treasurer:  Steve Leiby……………………….(517) 881-4137 
 E-mail treasurer@biketcba.org 
Secretary: Julie Bailey....................................(517) 628-2067 
 E-mail secretary@biketcba.org 
Events Director:  Heidi Vanator......................(517) 449-9551 
 DALMAC Hotline (517) 882-3700 
 E-mail vanators@gmail.com 
Board at Large: 
 Ray Bailey.…………………...………….. (517) 628-2067 
 E-mail boardatlarge1@biketcba.org 
 Joel Wickham..................................... 
 E-mail boardatlarge2@biketcba.org 

OTHER GOOD NUMBERS: 
 

Advocacy Committee Chairman:   
             Mike Unsworth……………………..517-282-7515 
             E-mail:…………………..advocacy@biketcba.org 
Bike Travel Case Use Coordinator ..........(517) 267-8971 
 E-mail:....................philwells@sbcglobal.net 
DALMAC E-mail:....................dalmac@biketcba.org 
DALMAC FUND:  Steve Leiby..................(517) 881-4137 
      E-mail.........................treasurer@biketcba.org 
      DALMAC Treasurer:  Diane Sherman 
       E-Mail……….….dalmactreasurer@biketcba.org 
LMB Office:..............................................(517) 334-9100 
       E-mail:..................................... office@lmb.org 
 LMB Rep.:  Phil Wells.........................(517) 267-8971 
 E-mail:................................pwells@lmb.org 
Membership Coordinator:   
       Wendell Proudfoot.............................(413) 776-9369 
 E-mail:.............membership@biketcba.org 
Newsletter Editor:  Janet Weber….……..(517) 543-7942 
 E-mail:....chainwheelchatter@biketcba.org 
Northwest Tour:  Jeff Dillingham..……...(517) 614-6277 
             E-mail:……………...nwtour@biketcba.org 
Ride Coordinator:  Ed Usewick................(810) 694-9919 
  E-mail:.............tcbamonthyrides@aol.com  
Ride Line:.............................TUBES-OO (517) 882-3700 
Ride Line:  Call In Coordinator:  Thomas Bogle 
                                              TUBES-OO (517) 882-3700 
              E-mail:……………….....bikerides@comcast.net  
Ride Mileage Keeper:   
           Doug Sherman 
 E-mail:........................restro66stang@gmail.com 
Safety & Education:  Bill Savage..............(517) 339-3933 
 E-mail:....................MSUSavage@aol.com 
SummerTour:    Pete Derkos…………….  
      E-mail:................summertour@biketcba.org 
T-Shirt Ride: Steve Schuesler …………..(517) 332-0670 
 E-mail:..........................tshirt@biketcba.org 
Weather:...................................................(517) 321-7576 
Webmaster:  Wendell Proudfoot…...…….(413) 776-9369 
         E-mail:  webmaster@biketcba.org 
W O W:  Adreah Saxton...........................(517) 622-0364 
      E-mail: ..........................wow@biketcba.org 


